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Rule Change Type Effective Date Draft Received Board Action

Extraordinary 4/1/2025 9/1/2024

Extraordinary Change Reason

This rule change is extraordinary due to the biosecurity concerns regarding competition officials when 
performing any type of routine inspection that involves the touching of a horse's muzzle, oral cavity, or bit. 
The changing of gloves between horse inspections should be a mandatory practice to reduce the chances of 
spreading pathogens amongst horses.

Rule Change Intent

On a biosecurity front, with VS and other viral diseases, there is no requirement for a TD/Steward to change gloves after a bit inspection or an examination of 
the horse's muzzle or oral cavity. For the safety of horses, this is something that must be implemented in official rule form. There is a potential risk of 
spreading pathogens from horse to horse when handling multiple horses without changing gloves between horses. As far as best practice, it is currently 
recommended that gloves are changed between horses, or the rider is asked to drop the bridle to display the bit to the official as this would eliminate the need 
for the official to touch individual horses, but this is not an official rule, only a suggested best practice. This rule change seeks to inact this as a requirement 
for the health and safety of horses.

Proponent Details Contact Information

Andalusian/Lusitano Committee Ashton Street

astreet@usef.org
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